
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

Meeting SACRE (Standing Advisory Council on Religious 
Education) 

Date 19 October 2023 

Present 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In attendance 

SACRE members 
Group A 
Such Christian denominations and other religious 
denominations as, in the opinion of the Authority, will 
approximately reflect the principal religious traditions 
in the area. 
Karen Vincent 
Penny Coppin-Siddall 
Daryoush Mazloum 
 
Group B 
A group of persons representing The Church of 
England. 
Sue Bland 
 
Group D 
A group of persons representing the City of York 
Council. In this case of Elected Members appointment to 
this group should ensure political balance and state 
which political group they represent. As an alternative, 
the Council may appoint representatives such as a 
governors’ association. 
Cllr Emilie Knight 
Cllr Martin Rowley BEM 
Cllr Sarah Wilson 
Cllr Bob Webb (Chair) 
 
LA Officer 
Maxine Squire (Assistant Director Education and Skills) 
 
Diane Norton  

Apologies Ben Rich (Vice-Chair) 
Joseph Everdell 
Ian Hodgson 
Andy Tod 

 
 



 
41. Apologies for Absence and Declarations of Interest [6:12pm]  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Ben Rich, Ian Hodgson, 
Andy Tod, and Joseph Hepplestone. There were no declarations of 
interest declared.  
 
42. Minutes and matters arising from the minutes [6:18pm]  
 
Discussion took place regarding the minutes of the last meeting. 
Maxine Squire stated she would circulate a programme of school 
visits for the remainder of the academic year and would invite 
members to express an interest in joining them. 

 
Members discussed the school visits item, and it was noted that Ben 
Rich would collate a list of potential RE venues for schools to visit. It 
was suggested that a religious education factsheet could be used 
detailing information on different faiths to support these visits. 

 
It was suggested by Penny Coppin-Siddall that Acomb Chapel could 
be used for the next meeting. 

 
Councillor Rowley BEM noted that it was agreed at the previous 
meeting that SACRE agendas would include the faiths each member 
was representing as well as their committee. 

 
Resolved: That the minutes of the meetings held on 22 June 2023 be 
approved and signed as an accurate record. 

 
Election of Vice Chair: 

 
As the election of Vice Chair was deferred from the last meeting, It 
was proposed that Ben Rich be nominated as Vice Chair. 
No further nominations were received, and it was: 

 
Resolved: That Ben Rich be appointed as Vice-Chair of SACRE for 
up to a period of 3 more years. 

 
Reason: In accordance with paragraphs 5.1 and 5.2 of SACRE’s 
Constitution. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
43. Expression of interest to join Committee C [6:00pm]  
 
Members considered a proposal from Diane Norton to join Committee 
C on York SACRE. 

 
Resolved: That Diane Norton joined York SACRE on Committee C. 
Reason: To fill a vacancy on York SACRE on committee C. 
 
 
44. Review of SACRE development plan [6:40pm]  
 
Maxine Squire presented the development plan. 

 
It was reported that the next development plan would incorporate 
work on a new syllabus which would be published between 2024-
2026. 

 
Maxine had contacted schools to collect contact details for subject 
leaders in order to ensure there was an up-to-date list. It was also 
commented that there was a need to promote within schools how 
Religious Education was a statutory responsibility for school 
governors. 

 
Members discussed the membership of SACRE, noting that there 
were some faiths that were not represented on committee A, Penny 
Coppin-Siddall stated that information regarding SACRE’s 
membership could be included in future York Interfaith newsletters. 

 
Members discussed how young people’s voices and experiences 
could shape the RE syllabus, and that there should be an increased 
ownership for the syllabus of young people. The Chair noted that 
school visits could be used for this purpose, and Imam Ammar 
suggested that various faith societies at York Universities could be 
contacted for their experiences and feedback. 

 
It was noted by members that the SACRE section of the City of York 
Council website was out of date and should be updated to reflect 
SACRE vacancies. 

 
It was stated that other subjects often had a guide of misconceptions 
for non-specialist subject teachers, and that this could be used for 
non-specialist RE teachers, as Maxine Squire noted the number of 
non-specialist-RE-teachers in York was increasing. 

 



It was confirmed by members that the Chair, Councillor Rowley, and 
Ben Rich would have the responsibility of RAG rating the 
Development Plan. 

 
Resolved: That members reviewed the SACRE development plan. 

 
Reason: To keep the SACRE development plan updated and to keep 
members aware of the plan. 
 
45. School Survey 2023 [7:09pm]  
 
Maxine Squire presented the Religious Education School Survey 
2023 to members. 

 
Maxine reported that the original survey was too long and contained 
around 30 questions, and that this new one had been shortened. The 
survey was to be used to: 

 

 Retrieve feedback and experiences from Religious Education 

teachers, 

 Find out how much time was spent on teaching RE in schools, 

 Find out about continuous professional development (CPD) for 

RE teachers, 

 Find out what RE teachers felt they needed more support with. 

Maxine recommended that a task a finish group could be created to 
investigate the responses from the survey. 

 
In response to questions from members, it was confirmed that the 
following changes would be made to the survey before publication: 

 

 Question 5 would be re-worded to show an open-ended 

question. 

 Question 7 and 8 would be re-worded to be more Religious 

Education specific. 

 Question 13 would be re-worded to read: “If you answered ‘No’ 

to question 12 above, please tell SACRE which syllabus you 

have chosen to adopt”. 

 The word ‘The’ before Maxine Squire’s email address would be 

removed. 

Resolved: That members approved the Religious Education School 
Survey 2023 for publication. 

 
Reason: So that SACRE could receive feedback from the survey. 



46. Correspondence on complaints/determinations [7:20pm]  
 
It was reported that there had been no complaints to SACRE. 

 
Resolved: That Members be updated on complaints. 

 
Reason: In order to be kept updated on complaints to SACRE and 
determinations of complaints. 
 
 
47. Future meeting dates [7:20pm]  
 
22 January 2024 at 6pm at Acomb Chapel (Approval of SACRE 
Annual Report) 
19 March 2024 at 6pm at West Offices. 

 
It was confirmed by members that Acomb Chapel would be used for 
the next meeting subject to approval by the webcasting team. 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Webb, Chair 
[The meeting started at 6.00 pm and finished at 7.21 pm]. 
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